


 
116 King Street , Suite 202   Madison, WI 53703 
608 204-7464 FAX: 608 467 1403 

 
May 12, 2010 
 
Urban Design Commission 
c/o Al Martin 
City of Madison Dept. of Planning and Development 
215 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd 
Madison, WI 
 
Dear Urban Design Commission members: 
 
On behalf of Brandon Cook, the owner of 430-432 W. Dayton Street, attached please find our submittal for 
final approval of a SIP for an accessory structure in the rear yard at 432 W. Dayton.  An existing single 
unit accessory structure currently exists at 432 W. Dayton which will be demolished and replaced with the 
proposed building.  No changes are proposed to the main apartment building fronting Dayton Street or the 
front or side yards of the primary structure.   
 
The final approval changes are as follows: 
 

1. The accessory structure apartment unit was changed to a 4 bedroom apartment, removing 
bedrooms from the lower level.  Per UDC recommendation and plan commission approval.  No 
exterior changes with exception of (2) below resulted from this alteration. 

2. Concrete area ways are removed from the site plan as egress windows are no longer required. 
3. Permeable paving has been incorporated in the drive area, with a colored band denoted a 

pedestrian path to the accessory structure. 
4. 16 bikes stalls and 2 moped stalls are provided.  There are 15 bedrooms on site. 
5. Vehicle paths for access to/from the garage stall are included for reference. The vehicle used is a 

small vehicle.  Larger vehicles will require some backing to and fro to use the garage stall. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Aro Eberle Architects, Inc. 
Matthew Aro, AIA 


















